Hello dear RC36 friends and Porto participants,

Our joint interim conference on “Crisis and Power” in Porto Portugal Lusiada University May 31, June 1 was a truly memorable event. We thank RC 51 for joining us and their cooperation in making this happen. Thank you especially Vicinius for your work in getting IPSA funding for our travel. 

We are grateful to the directors, rectors and food staff  of Lusiada University for their generous and thoughtful accommodations. Special thanks to Saint Marisa Araujo for being a beyond-generous host and making this an experience not to be forgotten. She took us to the finest restaurants and financed most of our meals. She made outstanding logistical arrangements to make this a working hybrid event. We were so fortunate that she wandered into our RC 36 welcoming meeting in Buenos Aires last year at IPSA.  Obrigado dear Marisa. 

Our thoughts of good health go out to our dear friends the two Marcs  who could not join us in person, but did join in spirit and virtually. Continue on your journey to better health. 

Beyond the great discussions that took us to higher levels of thinking about our common interests, it was a wonderful social experience, bonding with old friends and making new ones. Our community and friendships grow. These small intimate gatherings are far superior to our larger conferences in every way. 

What can we say about Porto? A true paradise. Many of us started looking at real estate prices that very first day. 

Special thanks to Lena and Flor for acting as city guides in our walks around the city, otherwise we would have been wandering aimlessly. This was especially important as some of the group preferred to walk in the street rather than use the sidewalk. 

Special thanks also to Spencer John (aka John Spencer), our newest member,  for treating a group of us to food, wine and port Saturday evening. 

Special thanks also to Noah B. Briggs for a unique contribution to RC 36, actually recruiting a new RC member in the city during the conference itself: especially important in giving us now two members named Noa. 

Special thanks to Flor and Shuijiro for agreeing (actually coerced) to explore possibilities of hosting our next interim meetings in Holland and Japan in 2026 and 2028. Hopefully Marisa will be available once more to fund our meals. 

If I missed anything, please just fill it in, like Foucault’s etc. 

My warmest thanks and regards to you dear friends,

Giulio (aka Julio, Godfather)
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